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Established 1967 

A.C.C.A.W. Inc. Coming Events 

* Saturday 26 October—Uiver Open Hanger—90th Anniversary—10am to 3pm 

* Sunday 27 October - Tallangatta Show & Shine & Swap Meet– Showgrounds—7am open—$5 entry. 

* Friday 1st November—ACCAW Annual Weekend Adventure —Tumut Area 

* Wednesday 13th November—Monthly Coffee get together—’Expresso Rise’ Catherine Crescent- 10am 

General Meetings:  Monthly Meetings are held at the Albury Men’s Shed Nowland Avenue, 

North Albury (Behind the North Albury Swimming Pool), on the  

2nd Monday of every Month at 7.30pm. (except January Sunday outdoor Meeting)  

Cover Photo 

Long term ACCAW Member Kevin Day taking on his next project, following his recent retirement. Now that Kevin has ample 
hours to spend in the shed each day, Kev has deemed that after 30 years of ownership, his 1967 MGB Mk 1 has qualified for a 
complete refurbishment so he has started on a ground up restoration. Can’t wait to see the finished product mid next year! 
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Steve McKenna Manager—email: stevemc@bockmans.com.au 
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Disclaimer: The Antique Car Club Albury Wodonga Inc. (ACCAW INC) and its’ Officers and Committee cannot be 

held liable for any errors and / or omissions in articles, reports notices, advertisements, comments or advice of events 

that are published in good faith. It should be noted that the publication of an advertisement or an expression or view in 

articles and reports does not necessarily imply endorsement by the ACCAW Inc of the advertised product, service or the 

views expressed in any article, statement, cartoon or reports. 
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2023-24 - Committee  Members 

NSW Inspection Officers  

for NSW Registrations: 

Tom Boyd—0428 401 935              Laurie Evans—0412 904 708  

David Cornell—0427 255 271    Robert  Jeffcott—0428 089 223 

Jarrod Marshall—0429 435 372      Robert Reid—0428 252 090 

Karl Richardson—0412 890 761   Barrie Wilson—0426 726 184 

Antique Car Club  Albury Wodonga Inc.  

P.O. Box 381 Albury N.S.W. 2640 

Editor’s email address:    accaw2018@gmail.com 

Newsletter Closing Date: 

15th day of the Month. 

accaw2018@gmail.com 

Public Officer: 

                         Janet McMahon             0408 162 703 

Editor:   

                           Bob Bevan                0438 253 092 

Event Coordinator:  

                          Bill Sherwood                0407 253 704 

Plate Registrar: 

                            Tom Boyd                    0428 401 935 

Property / Librarian / Newsletter Distribution: 

                            John Webster              02 6040 3514 

Jeep / Military Group Contact: 

                             Peter Jervois  0427 263 073 

Current ACCAW Inc Face Book Administrators: 

Paul Payne—0425 748 946     Chris McQuellin—0423 966 692 

Peter Cooper—0408 204 432 

ACCAW Inc. Honour Roll 

Life Members: 

George Edwards (*) 

Geoff McMahon (*) 

Janet McMahon 

Annette Mason 

David Cornell 

Graeme Dennis 

* Deceased 

Victorian Registrations:  

Vic Registrations—Plate Registrar & Liaison 

Tom Boyd  0428 401 935  (Inspection / Compliance / Membership Verification) 

For Victorian ACCAW Membership Verification,  

our Official Signatories are: 

Janet McMahon 0408 162 703 (Membership Verification) 

Tom Boyd 0428 401 935 (Membership Verification)      

John Hawking 0447 609 812 (Membership Verification) 

Charlie Robinson 0400 404 929  (Membership Verification) 

Victorian Technical Inspection Officers 
for Victorian Registrations are:  

 Tom Boyd                  0428 401 935  

 Laurie Evans             0412 904 708 

David Cornell            0427 255 271 

Robert Jeffcott           0428 089 223 

NSW Registrations:  

For NSW ACCAW Membership Verification,  

our Official Signatories & Club Stamp Holders are: 

Janet McMahon  0408 162 703  (Membership Verification)        

Tom Boyd  0428 401 935 (Membership Verification) 

Deborah Cooper  0408 204 433 (Membership Verification) 

John Hawking 0447 609 812 (Membership Verification) 

Charlie Robinson 0400 404 929 (Membership Verification) 
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ACCAW Inc. Calendar 

‘Cough & Splutter’ 
Accaw Inc Events Coordinator:—Bill Sherwood—Ph:  0407 253 704 

All Events (*) listed in the calendar below have been sanctioned by the ACCAW.  

Month  Date  Day     Events Description                                                     Contacts              Type 

2024 # Indicates more detailed info located in this Newsletter  

Oct 26 Sat * # Uiver Open Hanger—90th Anniversary—10am to 3pm—See P5 for details Tom Boyd 
Club 

Run 

Oct 27 Sun * # Tallangatta Show & Shine & Swap Meet– Showgrounds—7am open—$5 entry. See Ad P7. Make your own way 
Club 

Run 

Nov 1-3 F-Su 
* # ACCAW Annual Weekend Adventure—Tumut Area—All of the participants had prelimi-

nary details emailed to them on 23.9.24—See notice on P5 
Peter Jervois 

Club 

Run 

Nov 13 Wed * Monthly Coffee get together—’Expresso Rise’ Catherine Crescent- 10am—See P5 details Make your own way 
Club 

Run 

Nov 14 Thur * Diabetes Presentation—Albury Men’s Shed at 9.3am—names to Bill by 7th Nov please. Bill  0407 253 704  

Nov 18 Mon * ACCAW Annual General Meeting—Albury Men’s Shed—7.30pm Make your own way 
Club 

Run 

Nov 24 Sun 
* ACCAW Annual Inspection Day—Albury Exhaust Centre Wagga Road 8.30am-10.30am. All of 

the details on Page 6 of this Cough & Splutter.  
Make your own way 

Club 

Run 

Nov 24 Sun 
* After Inspection Day Drive & Lunch—BYO Lunch at 12noon at Paul & Kylie’s House, Bowna.  

(Table Top) All the details + map on Page 5 of this Cough & Splutter. 
Paul Payne 

Club 

Run 

Dec 8 Sun * ACCAW Xmas Party—12noon—Thurgoona Golf Club—Complete details on P7 of this C &S Janet McMahon 
Club 

Run 

Dec 12 Thur  * Monthly Coffee get together— ‘La Maison’s’ On the  Causeway- 10am Make your own way 
Club 

Run 

Jan 

‘25 
8 Wed  * Monthly Coffee get together— ‘River Deck Café’ - Noreuil Park—10am Make your own way 

Club 

Run 

Jan 

‘25 
12 Sun * Outdoor Monthly General Meeting & BYO Morning Tea-10am– Wonga Wet Lands John Hawking 

Club 

Run 

Jan 

‘25 
26 Sun * Australia Day Activity—All details to be announced. Bill Sherwood 

Club 

Run 

Feb 

‘25 
9 Sun 

* ACCAW Monthly February Outdoor Meeting / BYO Breakfast—Memorial Park Howlong—Gather at 

7.45am Albury Private Hospital West Albury—depart at 8.00am—Meeting at 9.15am 
Bill Sherwood 

Club 

Run 

Mar 

‘25 
10-16 

M-

Sun 
* Corowa Swim In—Military Event at Corowa & District. Swap & Parade on Saturday 15th Neal Bartel 

Club 

Run 

Mar 

‘ 25 
30 Sun * Chiltern Cancer Run—Donation of $10 per car— Car & Bike Show 9am—3pm Bill Sherwood 

Club 

Run 

2024   Other Events of Interest 

Oct 19-20 S-Su % Warbirds Downunder—Temora NSW—Historic Airshow 

Oct 19-20 S-Su % Urana Truck Show—Urana Township—See Ad Page 6 

Oct 20th Sun % ALBURY Swap Meet Show & Shine—7am open—Albury Showgrounds 

Nov  3 Sun %  Roads & Runways Classic Car Show & Aircraft Fly In—Shepparton Airport—8.30am-$5 per vehicle entry—See Ad P7 

Nov 16-17 S-Su % Bendigo Swap Meet—7.00am both days—Bendigo Showgrounds 

Nov 24 Sun % Wangaratta Swap & Show & Shine—Wangaratta Show Grounds—Gates open at 7am—See Ad P7. 

Apr 

2025 
6-11 S-F % National High Wheeler Rally Corowa NSW—Ken Paton has a few details about this event. 

‘The Deadline’- For all Cough & Splutter Articles, Event Reports, Photographs, Messages, For Sale Items etc, is the 15th 

day of each month. Forward all information to the ACCAW Editor, Bob Bevan, via this email address: accaw2018@gmail.com 
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Below:— Details of Upcoming ACCAW Events  

 

Annual ACCAW Weekend Adventure—Fri 1st, Sat 2nd & Sun 3rd November 2024 

‘Full Steam Ahead’ 

Three day / Two night - long weekend to Tumut and District. 

Departure Point: Forester’s Grove Wagga Road Lavington at 8.40am Fri 1st Nov. 

Event is coordinated by Peter & Helen Jervois Mobile: 0427 263 073 

ACCAW Annual Inspection Day—Sunday 24th November 

Our Annual Inspection Day for NSW Vehicles on Historic Registration will be held at:  Albury Exhaust Centre, 
381 Wagga Road Lavington. 

8.30am to 10.30am. See Page 7 of this C & S for more details. 

ACCAW Inc. Victorian registered vehicles are encourage to participate.   

ACCAW Inc. Annual General Meeting 

Monday 18th November 2024 

Nomination Form for all Committee and Club Positions is on P19 of October C & S. 

Venue: 7.30pm—Albury Mens Shed—Nowland Avenue North Albury 

Members are asked to bring a small plate to share for supper. 

Visit to Paul & Kylie’s Farm—Table Top—following our ‘Inspection Day’ Event 
Sunday 24th November 

12 noon— following our Inspection 
Day Activity 

Paul & Kylie have kindly invited all 
ACCAW members & friends to this 

social occasion. 

 BYO Lunch & Drinks, chairs etc. 

A great event to take your club car 
for a run. 

Make your own way to the venue:  

10 Jas Bell Drive, Table Top.  

Head north on Table Top Road from 
the Kinross Hotel—then turn right 
into Old Sydney Road, then turn 

right again into Jas Bell Drive 

1st residence on the right. 

Uiver Open Day 90th Anniversary - Saturday 26th October 

Our Vehicles on display at Albury Airport—Bristol Court off Riverina Highway, East 

Albury. Club Cars from 1900 to (pre WW2 era) would particularly fit with the theme  

but all club vehicles are invited to celebrate the DC2 landing at Albury — Club Cars at 

9.30am—Public arrive at 10am - More details? Contact Tom Boyd 0428 401 935  

ACCAW Inc. Mid Week Morning Coffee for November 2024 
Wednesday 13th November — ‘Espresso Rise’ Thurgoona Drive Lavington—10.00am 

All Members and Friends are most welcome to participate. 
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Antique Car Club Albury Wodonga Inc.(Y04572-31) 

PO Box 381, Albury NSW 2640 

Annual General Meeting of the 
ACCAW Inc.  Notification 

Notice is hereby given that the Annual General Meeting of the 

Antique Car Club Albury Wodonga Inc., will be held at the Albury Men’s 
Shed 

Nowland Avenue, North Albury, on 

Monday 18th November 2024 at 7.30 pm 
A Nomination Form for all Officer Bearers positions can be found on P19 of the October C & S. 

Members are asked to bring a small plate to share for supper on the evening. 

ACCAW Inc ANNUAL VEHICLE INSPECTION DAY  

Sunday 24th November, 2024        Time: 8.30am to 10.30 am 

The ACCAW Inc., Annual Inspection Day for NSW Vehicles on Historic Registration 

will be held at Albury Exhaust  Centre, 381 Wagga Road Lavington. 

REMEMBER TO BRING YOUR INSURANCE PAPERS AND REGISTRATION FORM, FILLED IN, 

so as to save valuable time.  

Even if your vehicle is not due for registration, the ACCAW Committee and Inspection Officers invite all of our  

Members (both NSW & Victorian) to take this opportunity to put your vehicle up on a hoist to give it a safety 

check by our Club’s Professionals.  

The above event will be followed by a social luncheon to be held at Paul Payne & Kylie King’s  home at 10 

Jas Bell Road , Table Top. Arrive by 12noon. Make your own way to the venue. See P5 for details & map. 

Also a friendly reminder!!!!! 

ACCAW Inc. MEMBERSHIP FEES are due for payment on 1st November 2024.    

Payment can be made directly into the Club’s bank account if preferred. Bank details are on your invoice that was posted to all of 

our members.  

Also, the ACCAW Committee would appreciate if you could submit your  

‘Membership Fees & completed Renewal Form’ ASAP. Thank you, Janet McMahon ACCAW Treasurer. 

‘Great to be out of the shed!” 

It was fantastic to see long term member Geoff Elliott’s 1927 Buick, 6 cyl out of 

the shed again at our August run to Tallangatta & the Reynold’s property. Ably 

assisted by Tom Boyd in the driver’s seat, the Buick purred along very smoothly 

up and down the hills east of Tallangatta. Our Members have not seen this vehi-

cle at our events for a number of years. Thank you Tom for showing the initia-

tive to assist Geoff with the preparation of the ’Buick’ before the event and on 
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Below:— Details of Upcoming ACCAW Events  

CHRISTMAS PARTY – SUNDAY 8TH DECEMBER 2024 

All ACCAW Members & Friends are invited to our annual Christmas Party, which is once again being held at the Thur-
goona Golf Club.  Meet at the Golf Club by 12.00noon.  The menu will be a traditional Christmas menu – 2 courses; 
main and dessert, alternate serve.  If anyone has special dietary requirements, could you please advise us at the time 
of booking. 
The cost will be $30.00 per head for members (subsidised by the Club) and $35.00 for non-members. 

Kris Kringle – as in past years we will once again have Kris Kringle.  Those who have attended previously will be fa-
miliar with the concept.  Everyone (not just one per couple) purchases and wraps a present to the value of $10.00 
which can be either for a male or female and doesn’t need to be marked.  See what original ideas you can come up 
with.  It’s always good fun and the more varied the gifts the better. 

If you intend being part of this festivity, please contact by Monday 2nd December either: 

Janet McMahon on 0408 162 703 or Anne Webster on 0447 604 035  
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ACCAW President John Hawking’s November Message to Our Members. 

The Sunday drive to see the ‘Bald Archy’ art exhibition in Corowa was a bit of culture, portrayed in a humorous way. Sam Kerr‘s 

backflip was a worthy winner of the satirical portrait prize; however, the portrait of mining magnate Gina Rinehart was defiant-

ly a worthy contender.  After viewing the exhibition, a enjoyable lunch was had at Club Corowa. Thank you to Janet and Anne 

for organising another marvellous day. Also of special mention was Tom Boyd’s adventure to Lake Catani, another wonderful 

day event which was enjoyed by all of those who attended. Thank you Tom for your meticulous organising before and during 

this event. Tom is also planning our visit to the Uiver, to help celebrate the 90th anniversary on Saturday October 26th.   

Our Editor, Bob Bevan has introduced an amazing series called ‘Winding Back the Clock’ as part of each Cough & Splutter which allows us to 

get a understanding of our fellow members association with petrol engine powered machinery.  He has currently published ten articles, with the 

willing participation of Barrie Wilson, Tom Boyd, Jim & Cathie McDougall, John & Anne Webster, Ken & Helen Paton, David & Chris Crichton, Lloyd 

Aylward, Lyn & Col Mitchelson, Kevin Day and in this edition of C & S, David & Nerida Cornell. A big thanks go to the members for sharing their 

memories and photographs of their association with various types of vehicles from early cars to hot rods to tractors. This wouldn’t have hap-

pened except for Bob converting their stories into enjoyable articles. Thank you very much Bob for your endeavours and I look forward to many 

more enjoyable stories in the future.  

This year, Inspection Day will be held on the 24th November and will be followed by an out-of-town BYO lunch to eat in very pleasant sur-

roundings on the property of Paul Payne & Kylie King. Janet  McMahon and Anne Webster are planning this year’s Christmas Party, which will be 

held on  the 8th December at the Thurgoona Golf Club.  Further details on both events are in the Cough & Splutter.     

Words from Seniors!!! 

#  “Nobody ever dies wishing they had worked more."  

#   “If we all threw our problems in a pile and saw everyone else's, we'd grab ours back.”  

#   “Always listen to the other person. You’ll learn something. Try to sit back, because you will learn a lot more listening to            

 others than telling them what you know.”  
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MINUTES OF THE MONTHLY MEETING OF THE ANTIQUE CAR CLUB ALBURY WODONGA INC. 

HELD AT THE MEN’S SHED NOWLAND AVENUE NORTH ALBURY 

ON MONDAY 14 October 2024 

Meeting opened at 7.41 pm by Vice-President Paul Payne. 

ATTENDANCE: Present: 27 members as per attendance book. 

Apologies: John Hawking, John Shepherd, Janet McMahon, Peter Jervois, David Boyd 

MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETINGS: 

The members resolved that the minutes of the meeting of 9 September 2024 are a true and correct record of the meeting. 

Moved: David Cornell, seconded by Ken Paton.  The resolution passed. 

TREASURERS REPORT: Due to the Treasurer being an apology for the meeting, there was no Treasurer’s Report. 

CORRESPONDENCE:  Correspondence received was newsletters from other clubs. 

EVENTS:  

Coming Events: 

Upcoming events are in the Cough and Splutter. 

It was stressed that the next General Meeting, along with the Annual General Meeting, will be held on 18 November 2024, the 

third Monday of November, not the usual second Monday of the month. 

Uiver event – assemble at 9.30am at the Uiver hanger. 

The Men’s Shed has invited ACCAW members to a talk about diabetes on 14 November at the Men’s Shed starting at 9.30am. 

Consideration is being given to visit the Wodonga Secondary College to look at the teaching activities held there and for lunch. 

The Military Vehicles will be attending an Armistice Day event in Beechworth on 11 November, leaving from the Wodonga plant 

Farm at 8.00 am and travelling via Yackandandah. Contact Kevin Day if you wish to attend. 

Past Events: 

The run to Catani Lake was a success. 

GENERAL BUSINESS:   

The following matters of general business were raised: 

The Wagga Long Weekend event will not be held in 2025. 

Annual Inspection – Tom Boyd advised that he will not be able to attend, but that there will be sufficient inspectors on hand for 

the day. 

Paul Payne told the meeting that he, David Cornell, Karl Richardson and Graeme McPhee and partners attended the Chevy 4 Rally 

at Kings River pub– a round trip of 340km. There were 18 Chevy 4’s in attendance. 

Charlie Robinson told the meeting he has purchased a 1926 Austin 12/4 Tourer – some work to be done to get the vehicle on the 

road such as upholstery, electric and ancillary engine bay work. 

RAFFLE: 

This month’s winners were: Mystery Prize, Russel Cole; bottle of wine, John Webster and car sash, Mark Landy. 

 

NEXT MEETING:  

Next scheduled general meeting is on Monday 18 November 2024 at 7.30 PM, which will incorporate the Annual General Meeting.  
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The ACCAW welcomes a new member to our ranks, Peter 
Strauss who resides in Lavington. 

Peter is the proud owner of 3 vehicles which have been placed 
on Historic Registration. 

Peter has already involved himself in a number of club events. 
He was introduced to our members who attended the July & 
August General Meetings. Peter also attended the recent Au-
gust Coffee gathering, our Sunday visit to the Reynolds, The 
Arrival of the Bean, The Bald Archy Run, Breakfast with Our 

Members and the recent run to Lake Catani. Welcome Peter.  

Photo right: Peter’s 1919 Dodge Ute. 

Below left: Peter beside his 1950 Morris Minor 

Below right: Peter’s beautiful 1983 Kawasaki LTD 750 bike. 

Congratulations 

To Deborah & Peter Cooper who were an 

award winner at the recent Wangaratta 

Spring Rally Event. Photo right is President of 

the Veteran, Vintage & Classic Vehicle Club of 

Wangaratta Martin Ziermann, presenting 

Deborah with the trophy. Peter and Deborah 

drove their 1960 Jaguar XK 150 vehicle to the 

event. 

The Editor 

Now Available: Newly arrived, ACCAW Windscreen Sashes 

Measuring 72” x 4” - $10.00 each—available from either Janet McMahon or Anne Webster or at all Car Club Meetings. 

Highly Recommended: 

Looking for a company that specialises in repairing ‘old car radios’? Vice President Paul can highly recommend a Melbourne based 

business called ‘We Fix Old Car Radios’.  Mark is the contact on 0428 535 245. 

His web page is http://www.oldcarradiosfixed.com.au                        Thank you Paul Payne for this recommendation. 

http://www.oldcarradiosfixed.com.au
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Southern Riverina Vehicle & Machinery Club Finley Event  

Sunday 22th September 2024  

ACCAW Member attending: Bob Bevan – 1943 Ford Jeep and Bantam Military Trailer & 1975 XB GT 351 Ford Falcon  

This vehicle / bike / truck / tractor and machinery event, organised by the Southern Riverina Car and Machinery Club was in the 

Show & Shine format, held at the Finley Showground Complex on the south end of town. It was terrific to see this event ex-

tremely well supported, in perfect weather conditions. A gathering of 230+ cars, trucks, tractors and motor bikes far exceeded 

the expectations of the Finley based Club. Conducted in conjunction with the Show and Shine was a Swap Meet with approxi-

mately 40 stalls operating, music being played, raffles with approximately 15 magnificent prizes and trophies for vehicle entrants 

for the top 12 vehicles entered plus a number of special categories. There was even a best decorated bicycle section for chil-

dren’s bikes. Overall, a very well organised event which was conducted at a superb venue and certainly well worth attending.  

The selection of photos below depicts the happenings on the day. 

Report submitted by Bob Bevan 

Photos submitted by 

Bob Bevan 
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Mark Crowhurst Shannon’s RDO  
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Winding Back the Clock—ACCAW Style No 10 — David & Nerida Cornell 

Another look into the past—David & Nerida Cornell joined the ACCAW in July 1982, after moving to Al-

bury from Sydney, in order to take up the roll of  a Manager & Engineer position of a local company. 

David, when residing in Sydney completed an apprenticeship as a motor mechanic, specialising in Die-

sel Engineering. At this time, David became involved in ‘Timed Lap Dash Racing’ and ‘Hill Climbing’ at 

Oran Park and Amaroo Race Tracks, hence his interest in cars, bikes and motors. David and Nerida had 

previously visited Albury on numerous occasions to visit friend Colin Rawlings, who was a member of 

the ACCAW. David and Nerida moved to Albury in 1978 when David took up a position as Sales Manager 

& Engineer for Marine Industrial Transmission, then later ran his own business specialising in industri-

al  and marine transmissions. It was at this point, Colin Rawlings invited David and Nerida to join our 

club, which then leads us into David’s 44 year association with the ACCAW. 

For the records, David has served as President of the ACCAW on 3 separate occasions—1988-89, 2012 & 

again in 2017–18. As Secretary in 1985 and again in 1997-98. David has served as a Committee Member  

for countless years and was appointed as a ACCAW Inspection & Compliance Officer, a position which 

he has held for in excess of 40 years. David and Nerida were also responsible for organising and plan-

ning numerous Club Rallies and Events, including the infamous ACCAW ‘Booligal Rallies’ & a ‘Bay to 

Birdwood’ trip. This continuous involvement and commitment culminated in David being awarded Life 

Membership of the ACCAW in 2000. 

Above: 1953—An image of David’s first road vehicle, a 

1952 Lambretta LD, which he purchased against his 

father’s wishes after receiving his NSW Licence at the 

age of 16yrs and 10 months. David used this vehicle to 

ride to work each day during his apprenticeship. This 

Lambretta was highly modified to racing standards, 

running on ethanol fuel and was capable of travelling 

at speeds in excess of 100 mph. After falling of the 

scooter on numerous occasions and even being 

knocked off by a caravan, David eventually deregis-

tered the scooter and placed it in storage whilst he 

completed his National Service Training in 1957. 

Above: 1958—After completing National Service Training David proceeded to acquire several vehicles. A 

1937 Hillman Minx  (left) and a 1953 FX Holden (centre), pictured here in the back yard of David’s moth-

er’s house in Angus Avenue West Epping, a suburb of Sydney. The FX was David’s daily driver and upon 

marrying Nerida in 1962 was driven on their honeymoon to Kingaroy Qld. David later sold the Hillman to 

Nerida’s cousin in 1961. The Hillman on the right belonged to one of David’s close friends at the time. 

Right: 1959—Nerida relaxing on the bonnet of 

David’s 1937 Hillman Minx whilst courting on a 

weekend drive in the Sydney area. 

Above left: 1965—No 58 Formula ‘R’ Racing Renault, which was totally build by David and used in Hill Climb 

events and Timed Lap Dash trails at Oran Park and Amaroo Park in Sydney. At the time, this was the fastest car 

in its’ category in Australia. Unfortunately David managed to prang the Renault—after repairs, David sold the 

vehicle so as to build a Brabham BT 23 replica (No 85), which he built from scratch and raced for 11 years be-

fore selling the vehicle to his brother in 1978 when David and Nerida moved to Albury. Pictured above right is 

David racing the Brabham at Amaroo Park in 1977. (                     (David’s & Nerida’s story continues on the next Page) 
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Above left: The beginning of the 5 year restoration of the 1927 

Chev Capitol AA, a trailer load of parts, purchased in 1983 from 

Colin Rawlings for $500 arrives at David’s home in Springdale 

Heights.  

Top Middle 1984 and Top Right 1986: Progress being made on 

the 5 year rebuild of the Chev— photos taken at David & Nerida’s 

home in Springdale Heights, Albury. 

Left: And, the finished product on display in 2010. David at the 

wheel of the 1927 Chevrolet Capitol AA on the wedding day of 

David & Nerida’s son Peter, in Mulwala , NSW. 

Far Left: One restoration 

was not enough, so bring 

on the Durant! The arrival 

of 2 trailer loads of Durant 

parts towed Daivid’s 1972 

Toyota Crown, to David’s 

house in Springdale Heights 

in 1989. 

Left: The body work is 

almost complete, Oct 

2002. 

Left: The Durant is be-

ginning to take shape 

with the assistance of 

David’s son Peter, friend 

Grant and fellow club 

member Ron Clayton, 

the painted body is 

fitted securely to the 

chassis in 2006. Far Left: 

David’s Durant featured 

in the Border Mail in a 

special article shortly 

after completion. 

The Durant story continues on the next page: 
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David & Nerida Cornell’s story continues: 

Photo above: 2008 - After a frustrating 18 year restoration, David & Nerida’s 

1929 Durant Model D60 Sports Roadster glides over the road network at Noreuil 

Park, South Albury during a photo shoot for the Border Mail Newspaper. This 

interesting story of the history and refurbishment of the Durant will feature in a 

future addition of the Cough & Splutter. 

Photo Above: Oct 2018—Dean Street Albury. David’s 

Durant in the background after chauffeuring Charlie 

Chapman to the Cinema Centre and near by QE II 

Square, during the Guinness Book of Records world 

record attempt, when 663 people gathered dressed as 

Charlie Chapman and were successful in breaking the 

record previously set in Switzerland.  

Above: 1985—Together, David and Peter restored this 1967 HB 

Torana , which when finished was used by Peter as a daily driver, 

hence the number plates ‘PC’. Photo taken in Springdale Heights. 

Above: 2024—David with son Peter and daughter in law Nicole, 

arrive at the Australia Day Celebration at Wymah Recreation Re-

serve in David’s most recent car, the 1966 Humber Super Snipe 

Series V. 

Thank you David for rounding up these memorable photographs from your extensive archives, so as to pro-

vide our Club Members and readers with a fascinating insight into your vast knowledge and connection with 

the car and motor industry over an extensive period of time, spanning some 8 decades. Congratulations. 

The Editor. 
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FOR SALE  
- 1949 RILEY RMB 2.5 LITRE- 

Extensive restoration work has been done:- rust removed, 
woodwork replaced as necessary, vinyl roof, leather seats, 

carpet, interior trim,  wiring loom, radial tyres, exhaust, sus-
pension rubbers, brakes. 

 
Still requiring some input to complete the project.  

Eg: interior roof lining, motor oil leak and a few odds and 
sods. 

 
Currently on club plates 

Located at Coral Bank Vic. (near Mt Beauty) 
Call Col Clewett on 0409 990 047 to discuss.  

$16,000 

FOR SALE  

1997 Ford NL Fairlane Ghia 
Colour:  White 

Vin: 6FPAAAJGLWVK2159 
Eng No:  JGLWVK2159 

NSW Rego No:  WAZ 220 
Expiry date:  18/02/2025 

Price $6000.00 
Condition: In original order, un-

modified and in family since 
1997. 

Contact: Barney Hamilton 
Ph: 02 60 563 66 

(Albury NSW) 

FOR SALE 
‘Race King’ - rampless single axle car trailer. 

$8,000 
As new condition, it has only travelled less 

than 500 km. NSW rego until Feb 2025. Manu-
al hydraulic lifting device. 

Legal carrying capacity is 1540kg. Trailer 
weight is 360kg. Fully galvanised frame. Cash 

only.   
Contact Ken on Mob: 0427 769 400—please 

leave a message is necessary. 
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Bald Archy Road Trip to Corowa via Rutherglen - Sunday 8th September 

The 2024 Bald Archy travelling Exhibition was hosted by Corowa Art Space from September 7 to October 6. Known for its’ humorous 

and irreverent take on portraiture, the Bald Archy Prize celebrates wit and satire, often poking fun at prominent Australians from vari-

ous fields such as politics, sports and media. This year’s exhibition featured 40 portraits, including those of Bob Katter, Jacinta Price 

and Scott Cam. The winner this year being Judy Nadin’s caricature of Australian Soccer star Sam Kerr, titled ‘Flippin Kerfection’. Local 

artist from Corowa Michael Mack entered 3 pieces of work in this year’s competition. 

The competition, now in its’ 28th year, was the reason for our planned ACCAW road trip to Corowa via Rutherglen, which was superb-

ly organised by Janet McMahon & Anne Webster. After a stop over at the ‘Caffine Machine’ in Rutherglen for morning tea and a quick 

look at the latest exhibits in the attached museum, we moved onto the Corowa Art Space to view the Bald Archy Exhibition. Following 

this, we continued to Club Corowa where we enjoyed a very pleasant lunch—some members took the opportunity to view the near 

by Car Show & Shine in the adjacent RSL Car Park. 

All in all, a wonderful day was experienced by all of the 20 Club Members that attended. Thank you Janet McMahon and Anne Web-

ster for organising such a superb outing for our members. 

Report by the Editor. Photos submitted by Bob Bevan.  

Above: The ACCAW Crew gather at the Caffine Machine in Rutherglen prior to morning tea. 

Below: ACCAW Club Cars—Ball Car Park—outside the Bald Archy Exhibition, Corowa Council Chambers—Art Space. 

Continued next page: 



Cough & Splutter 

8 

Bald Archy Event continued: The gathering of our ‘ACCAW Art Critics’ for a closer inspection of the 40 exhibits before deciding on 

their personal choice of ‘Best Portrait!” 

Janet nominates—’Exit Via The Giftshop’ by JoJo 

Skillington 

John and Bill both nominate—‘Flippin Kerfection’ by 

Judy Nadin 

Helen nominates—’A Birdie in Hair Looks Like One 

In The Bush’ by James Brennan 
Jenny nominates—’Let There Be A Thousand Blos-

som Bloom’ by Marty Steel 

Ken nominates—’Exit Via The Giftshop’ by 

JoJo Skillington 

Lyn nominates—’Let There Be A Thousand Blos-

som Bloom’ by Marty Steel 

Anne nominates— ‘Talk To The Hand’ by Simon 

Schneider 
Continued next page: 
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You Decide Series No 15 — Who Wears It Best? 

Words from Seniors!!! 
#  “Nobody ever dies wishing they had worked more."  

#   “If we all threw our problems in a pile and saw everyone else's, we'd grab ours back.”  

#   “Always listen to the other person. You’ll learn something. Try to sit back, because you will learn a lot more listening to             others than 

telling them what you know.”  

Bald Archy Event critique continued:  

Bob nominates—’The Heart Of The Matter’ by 

Ingrid Jaugietis 

John nominates— ‘Like Taking Ashes From A Baby’ 

by James Brennan 

Jenny & David both nominate—‘Flippin 

Kerfection’ by Judy Nadin 

Lyn, Anne & John—Just checking the cheque 

account before making their purchase!! 

Right: 

Lunch 

at Club 

Corowa 

to top 

of a 

great 

event! 
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Breakfast with our Members—Sunday October 6th—Thurgoona Golf Club 

Well, the early birds were out in force on the first day of ‘’day light savings’, with a magnificent roll up of 40 plus mem-

bers and friends for our yearly ‘Spring Breakfast Gathering.’ A huge thank you to Bill Sherwood, Janet McMahon and 

Anne Webster for booking the venue, coordinating the numbers and confirming details with our hosts. After breakfast 

and much discussion, some Members took the opportunity to take there club cars for a drive, before heading home. 

         Report by the Editor—Photos supplied by Bob Bevan 

Above: A very well supported ‘Club Breakfast’ - members seated over looking the magnificent Thurgoona Golf Course. 

Above: - Great to see 3 generations of the Evans Family 

again supporting our Spring Breakfast Event. 

Above: The ‘Jeep’ brigade were also out in numbers. 

Above: Some of our talented motoring experts & their part-

ners also enjoying this event. 

Above: John, Helen, Ken and John  - contributors to all ACCAW events. 

Left:  Anne, 

Lyn, Janet and 

Bill—thanks for 

overseeing this 

yearly event 

once again. 
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